
Board of Works and Public Safety Meeting 12/19/2022: 
 
The meeting began at 5:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Superintendent Walls as well as Board Members Hoeppner and Heckley. Chief 
Parker was not present. 
 
Chief's Report: The Chief had sent an email prior to the meeting explaining that he would like to sell 
the police truck in the next several months. After discussion, it was determined to sell to another 
municipality if possible. The Clerk-Treasurer will post this on the ILMCT listserve to see which 
communities are interested. 
 
Superintendent's Report: The Superintendent gave an update on both the Homestead and Ashler Pointe 
additions. 
 
Clerk-Treasurer's Report: Minutes were presented from the meeting on 12/5/2022. After inspection, 
Mayor Kelsey moved to approve the minutes from 12/5/2022 as presented, second by Board Member 
Heckley, all in favor.  
 
Mayor's Report: The Mayor gave an update on which projects would be considered for the 2023 
Community Crossings Grant program application. Willie’s Cafe II is now open for business. 
 
Board Member's Report: Board Member Hoeppner inquired as to the process of water meter deposits 
and new account methodology. 
 
Audience: Nothing to report. 
 
Mayor Kelsey moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Board Member Hoeppner, all in favor. The 
meeting was adjourned at 6:10pm. 


